## HOPKINS CHAPEL BAPTIST CHURCH ORDER OF WORSHIP Pastor Earl Roach September 5, 2021

Announcements

Prayer

Call to Worship

"Tis So Sweet to Trust in Jesus" #411
"Before the Throne of God Above"

Missionary Focus/Intercessory Prayer

Mike Bullock

Special Music - Choir

"10,000 Reasons"

Message

**Earl Roach** 

Hymn of Invitation "Jesus, Keep Me Near the Cross" #280

Benediction

At the end of the service today, members of our Deacon Body will be at the front of the platform should you desire prayer & counsel.

\*\* In order to enhance your worship service with us today, we ask that all mobile devices be set to quiet or vibrate.

If you are a first time guest, we want to offer you a warm welcome to Hopkins Chapel Baptist Church. Thank you for joining us this Lord's Day. We hope you find your worship with us to be spiritually uplifting. Please fill out the "Welcome" card on the back of the pew in front of you. Hand your card to one of our ushers or the pastor. That is your gift to us. Please take one of our "Welcome Packets" home with you. It contains information on the missions and ministries of our church.

Congratulations to Joey & Faith James on the birth of their daughter, Harlow Grace James born on Saturday, August 28<sup>th</sup>. The baby weighed in at 7lbs. 11oz. and 21.5 inches long. Happy Grandparents: Ricky & Donna Anderson; Happy Great-Grandparent: Phillis Parrish; Congratulations to "Gran Mary"!

Pastor Earl & Kathy will be on vacation this week, (8th-12th). Dr. Don Cashwell will teach this Wednesday night and Rev. Bill Ausley will fill the pulpit next Sunday.

- Deacon's Meeting on Monday, September 6th at 7:30 p.m.
- AWANA starts on Wednesday, September 8th at 6:30 p.m.
- Men's Brotherhood Breakfast next Sunday, September 12<sup>th</sup> at 8:00 a.m.
- Noah's Park is next Sunday, September 12th at 11:00 a.m.
- Financial statement for August is available on all entrance tables.

Baptists on Mission is planning for a long term rebuild effort in the Canton, NC area and we need you and your church or association to come and help. They are currently setting up a long term rebuild site where they can house, feed and work volunteers out of. They will need both skilled and unskilled volunteers. Please use the link below to sign up to help. <a href="https://baptistsonmission.org/Mission-Projects/By-Mission-Type/Disaster-Relief/Tropical-Storm-Fred/Get-Involved">https://baptistsonmission.org/Mission-Projects/By-Mission-Type/Disaster-Relief/Tropical-Storm-Fred/Get-Involved</a>

We are going to offer a "Getting to know Hopkins Chapel Baptist Church," class on Sunday, September 26 after the morning worship service. This class will be beneficial for those who have recently joined the church, and informational for all who would like to attend, regardless of whether you are a member or not. Lunch will be served, and childcare will be provided. A sign-up sheet can be found on all the entrance tables. Questions? See the Pastor or Gina Bryant.

We need **Nursery volunteers** during the worship service. You will find a sign-up sheet on the bulletin board by the nursery. If you have any questions, please see Susan Pierce.

September is the month for the annual North Carolina Missions Offering. Your gifts help support Disaster Relief, Church Planting, Mission Camps, Medical, Dental and Health Screenings and a whole host of other ministries. The year's theme is, 'Relief for today, Hope for tomorrow." The statewide goal is \$2.1 Million dollars. Our church goal is \$2,500.00. Please mark your envelope, "NC Missions Offering," when you give.

Supper with My Sisters! Please join us on Friday, September 24th at 7:00. Bring a dish or dessert to share and be ready for FUN! We will be painting a fall decor item that's 10.00 each. Please see the sign-up board in the 'library' at the back of the sanctuary to choose the design that you want to make. You must sign-up by September 10th to participate. Please talk with Kathy R. if you think you'll need childcare for that evening.

We still have some good reading material for September in the literature rack in the hallway behind the sanctuary. You will find monthly copies of Home Life, Mature Living, Parent Life, Parenting Teens, and the devotional, Stand Firm (for the men) and Open Windows. All are free! Please help yourself.

Volunteers are needed to help cut Angela Melton's grass. We need someone for the week starting September 20th and September 27th. The signup calendars are located on the bulletin board near the nursery. If you have any questions, see Jimmy Vaughan.

Every Monday morning at 9:00 a.m., we have a season of prayer to intercede for the church, its leaders, teachers, and outreach activities. Please come and join us as often as your schedule will allow.

September 2021 Ushers: Steve Brown, Mike Nessell,

Nelson Pearce and J.W. Reel

Janet Alford and Jillian Burk Nursery Schedule Today:

September 12, 2021: Vicky Nessell and Mike Nessell

Weekly Need for 2020/2021 budget \$5,084.00 \$3,366.12 Offering August 29, 2021 YTD (Shortage) (\$7,737.47)



